
 
Jericho Underhill Park District                                                            www.millsriversidepark.org                                                                                                  
P. O. Box 164 Underhill, VT  05489                                                      338 Vt Route 15, Jericho, VT 05465 
(802) 899-2693 
JUPDistrict@gmail.com 
 
 
Towns of Jericho and Underhill Vermont 
Jericho Underhill Park District (JUPD) FY25 Budget 
 
Thanks to the Towns of Jericho and Underhill funding and ARPA award, a Vermont Department of Forests, Parks & 
Recreation grant and use of reserve funding the JUPD was able to complete the following projects in Fiscal Year 2024: 
athletic field - fertilization, aeration and over seeding, installation of a new park kiosk, driveway, parking lot and front 
lawn reconstructed, the Fieldstone West Loop trail reconstruction and so much more.       
 
The mission of the Jericho Underhill Park District is to serve its member communities by owning and operating the 
Mills Riverside Park for education, conservation and recreation. 
 
This budget represents the JUPD’s comprehensive financial plan & priorities for providing park and recreation services 
for community residents and visitors for the coming fiscal year FY25 and years to come.   
 
Drivers - Achieving Financial Stability (needs, wants, savings) with guidance from - The JUPD Management Plan & 
Strategic Business Solutions.  
  
Taking care of what we have – Provide for annual maintenance throughout the park with vendor contracts. Contract 
budgets increase 3% annually due to inflation.     
 
Build a Foundation to support needed change & Nurture a love for the park - Bridge and Trails capital reserves 
need to be supported annually in anticipation of future needs. Annual stewardship projects are needed to preserve the 
natural resources and wildlife habitats, and maintain open space.        
 
To support this plan for FY25, JUPD needs to raise the assessment rate by 3% or to $62,629 with Jericho paying 
$38,830 or $12,943.30 every third and Underhill paying $23,799 or $5,949.75 every quarter.   
 
The JUPD’s Fiscal Year 2025 (FY25) Proposed Budget is respectfully submitted for your review.  
 
 



FY25 Proposed Budget  

  

 
 
Looking at FY23, FY24 and FY25 comparatively, the total budget (receipts / expenditures) show a large swing year to 
year. This is due to the receipt and use of grant, ARPA and reserve funding for covering expenses of large stewardship 
projects. Note - Annual town assessments increase 3% due to inflation.       
 
Please contact me with any question. 
 
Donna Pratt, JUPD – Treasurer 
(802) 922-6119 
donnajpratt@gmail.com  


